

The Guildford Timber Company Limited (GTC)
c/o Kendons Chartered Accountants
69 Rutherford Street
Lower Hutt
DELIVERED BY EMAIL TO: Ralph Goodwin/James McKibbin

October 2021.

File: 350/80-005

CONCLUSION OF MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING AND RELATED MATTERS

Zina some Rafth and James.

As you will be aware, Council voted at its Extraordinary Meeting on 22 September 2021 to formalise the conclusion of the non-binding Memorandum of Understanding executed between Council and GTC in March 2016.

As you know, this step is largely housekeeping. The MoU was not a formal, binding, agreement and there has never been any such formal legal relationship between GTC and the Council.

With that in mind from our perspective while we put a line under our previous understandings with this letter, the underlying intention to work constructively together to explore development in the Southern Growth Area for the benefit of the City is unchanged.

We look forward to continuing to work with you.

I would appreciate it if you could acknowledge receipt of this letter on behalf of GTC by return email.

Peter Kelly

Te Tumu Whakarae Upper Hutt City Council